JAMES D. RODINE Ph.D.

Certified Engineering Geologist, OR E160, CA 1106 294 Edgerton Lane • Wolf Creek, Oregon • 97497 541 471-3524 • Cell: 541 660-2815 • sbm@budget.net

February 15, 2017

TO: senr.exhibits@oregonlegislature.gov

RE: SB 115

I am opposed to SB115. The aviation community depends of use of aviation fuel. The FAA has been heavily involved in the development of a replacement fuel for what now exists, considered toxic. If SB 115 is approved it could conflict with the FAA efforts and wreak havoc of the aviation community, including many health and safety flight vehicles now in use. The federal government will ultimately provide for a replacement fuel, why muddy the water with a state regulation?

Sincerely Yours,

James D. Rodine/Ph.D., CEG 160

Le: Larry Graves Losephine Co. Airports Grants Pass, OR 97526

JAMES D. RO